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ANNUAL GOLF OUTING - BROOKSHIRE GOLF CLUB -  SEPTEMBER 17 

Our Golf Outing will be held at Brookshire Golf Club, 205 West Church 
Street in Williamston.  Format is a four-person scramble.  Cost is $48.00 per 
player and includes 18 holes of golf, 1/2 cart, coffee and rolls, hot dog and non 
alcoholic beverages at the turn and luncheon following golf.   

Registration:     Begins at 9:00 am, with a shotgun start at 11:00 am.  Prizes 
will be awarded for the  closest to the pin, longest drive and longest putt for 
both men and women.  There is a cash bar.  Form a team or submit an        
individual entry and the Golf Committee will place you on a team.   First come 
first serve!  Hope to see you there!                                  

Forms are on back of this newsletter and available on line: 
www.consumersenergy.com/retiree.   

ANNUAL REUNION LUNCHEON - CRYSTAL GARDENS -  SEPTEMBER 18  

Reunion luncheon will be held at the Crystal  Gardens 

Banquet Center located at 5768 E. Grand River Avenue in 

Howell.  Crystal Gardens has an elegant atmosphere,     

with the absolute best in banquet service for our luncheon.  

Registration begins at 10:30 am.  Following registration, we will have time to 

socialize before our brief meeting and scholarship presentations followed by 

our sit down family style luncheon, entertainment and drawings. Door prizes, 

cash prizes, and a Dell Computer will be awarded to lucky attendees.  The                

entertainment for the afternoon is Scottie Alexander and the  “Atomic Donuts.”  

This is a  musical group you can sit and enjoy or maybe 

they will even get you out on the dance floor!  Fill out the 

form on the back of this newsletter and return by September 

1, 2019.                                                                                         

Cost for lunch and entertainment is $30.00 a person. 

2019 Forerunners Draw Scholarship Recipients 

On June 27 the Scholarship random drawing was held from among thirty-four 
applicants, and winners are:  

• Recipient of the $1,000 Scholarship from Richmond Brothers is Mackenzie Finley, 
grandchild of Sandra Avery. 

• Recipient of the $1,000 Scholarship from Flynn Wealth Partners is Jamie Rand, 
grandchild of John Schaub  

• Recipient of the $1,000 Forerunners 
Building for the Future Scholarship is               
Alexandra Daniels, grandchild of Norman 
Daniels. 

• Recipient of an $800 Forerunner             
Scholarship is Nolan Day, grandchild of 
Constance Fry.   

• Recipient of the second $800 Forerunner 
Scholarship is Alexandra Schultz,            
grandchild of Robert Martin.  

Forerunners Officers 

President - Vonda Belanger - * New email vondaleighb@gmail.com - 248-761-2470 

Vice President - Vacant 

Secretary - Helen Riendeau - hlriendeau@att.net - 517-339-3528 

Treasurer - Kathy Gabriel - kathleengabrier@att.net - 517-783-5072 

Past President & Scholarship Chair - Rhoda Tinkham - rmtinkham@gmail.com -517-628-9740 

Member at Large - AnnMarie Frohm - irishlady01@comcast.net - 517-783-4996 

Member at Large IT Advisor - Nora Brzezinski - nbrzezinski@sbcgolbal.net - 517-812-8847 

Member at Large - Joann Davis - Joann.Davis@cmsenergy.com - 517-787-1189 

Scholarships drawn by:  Gordon Heins - Joann Davis                       
Rhoda Tinkham - Kathy Gabriel - Vonda Belanger 



 

ANNUAL FORERUNNERS REUNION LUNCHEON -  REGISTRATION                                                            

SEPTEMBER 18 - Crystal Gardens Event Center - Howell 

 2019 FORERUNNERS GOLF OUTING - REGISTRATION                                                                                   
SEPTEMBER 17 - Brookshire Golf Club - Williamston 

 

Name:________________________________________  Phone:_________________________ 

 

Name: ________________________________________  Phone:  _______________________ 

 

Name: ________________________________________  Phone: ________________________ 

 

Name: ________________________________________  Phone: ________________________ 

 

Number of Golfers @ $48 per person _______    C#_______  Date ______  Total $ __________ 

                                                              
    Deadline for registration is September 1, 2019. 

 

Name: ______________________________________  Phone: ______________________ 

 

Chapter: ___________________________________ 

 

Guest Name(s) ______________________________  _______________________________ 

 

Number of Attendees @ $30.00 a person _____  C#______  Date: _______  Total $__________ 

 

                                 Deadline for the luncheon reservation is September 1, 2019                                                                                 
   

Make all checks payable to FORERUNNERS. 

Mail your check and registration form(s) to:  FORERUNNERS TREASURER 

            1945 W PARNALL RD. P21-505 

                                                                       JACKSON, MI  49201 

Question? Call the Forerunner Office at:  517-788-1221 

 

 

3568 Wildwood Ave.                                   

Jackson, MI 49202 

(517) 435-4040 

Toll Free: (833) 435-4040                     

website: richmondbrothers.com 

2260 E. Saginaw St.                   

E. Lansing, MI  48823                    

(517) 336-7200                           

website: flynnwp.com 

* The Forerunners Board and many local Chapters are looking for new leadership 
in many positions.  The Forerunners has a vacancy for Vice President and the 
Presidency will be vacant at the end of 2019.  It is imperative we get new              
leadership in position as soon as possible.  The President vacancy will occur in 
November 2019.  Anyone interested in exploring this or other leadership position 
with the Forerunners or local Chapters, contact Vonda Belanger at * New email  

       vondaleighb@gmail.com  

 
* Spring RetireeLine mailing:  Thank you to all who helped in updating our database with 
your new email address.  With your help, we were able to email more than 900 members our          
newsletter.  We would ask you to contact Joann by email at Joann.Davis@cmsenergy.com if you 
need to update your email address in the future. 

 

Our thanks to Richmond Brothers of                                                                                                                  
Jackson and Flynn Wealth Partners of                                                                                                                 
Lansing for their generous scholarship                                                                                                                     
donation. 


